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I am therefore of the opinion that we must look to the proviSions 
of Sections 3477 and 3479, General Code, to determine the residence re­
quirements of applicants for poor relief. 

Specifically answering your inquiry, it is my opinion that if a person 
has entered the State of Ohio from another state but has not resided in 
any county of this State for a period of twelve months or more, without 
receiving poor relief, and of such term has not resided in a city in such 
county for a period of four months, such person, by reason of the pro­
visions of Sections 3477 and 3479, General Code, is not entitled to receive 
poor relief from a city poor relief authority under the authority of House 
Bill Xo. 675 (Sections 3391, 3391-1 to 3391-13, General C<lde). 

1122. 

Respectfully, 
THOMAS J. HERBERT, 

Attorney General. 

CONTRACT-STATE WITH VILLAGE OF GENEVA, IMPROVE­
MENT, STATE HIGHWAY NO. 2, VILLAGE OF GENEVA, 
ASHTABULA COUNTY. 

CoLUMBUS, OHIO, September 1, 1939. 

HoN. RoBERT S. BErGHTLER, Director, Department of Highways, 
Columbus, Ohio. 

DEAR SIR: You have submitted for my approval a contract m 
duplicate covering the following improvement: 

Section Geneva (Part) 
State Highway No. 2 
Ashtabula County 
Village of Geneva. 

After examination, it is my opm10n that said contract is correct as 
to form and legality and accordingly I have endorsed my approval thereon 
and am returning the same herewith. 

Respectfully, 
THOMAS J. HERBERT, 

Attorney General. 


